

February 8, 2016

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for the letter of November 23, 2015, providing SACSCOC with additional information regarding your intention to offer 50% or more of the credits for the Associate of Arts degree program at the following new Early College High School off-campus instructional site, effective fall 2015:

Brackenridge High School 4900 Eagleland Drive San Antonio, TX 78210

In a letter dated August 31, 2015, SACSCOC requested the following:

Please submit a Faculty Roster Form providing the faculty qualifications and the coursework assigned for faculty members teaching at the off-campus instructional site.

The Faculty Roster Form submitted describes the qualifications of three full-time faculty members teaching coursework at the site in the spring 2016 semester. All appear to be qualified to teach the coursework assigned.

The Board of Trustees of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges reviewed the materials seeking approval of the Brackenridge High School off-campus instructional site. It was the decision of the Board to approve the site and include it in the scope of the current accreditation. The approval of an off-campus instructional site is effective for a maximum of five years. The site will be reviewed, which may include a site visit, as part of the institution's fifth-year or decennial review.

The Commission wishes you success in this endeavor.

Best regards, Belle & Wheelan

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

BSW/LCS:iy

cc: Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat

